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The Honorable Shannon Francis, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 582-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Francis: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2523 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2523 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2523 would amend current law concerning the issuance of driver’s licenses for persons 

who are less than 17 years of age but more than 14 years of age.  The bill would amend current 

law to allow any person who is less than 17 years of age but more than 14 years of age who resides 

upon or is employed for compensation on a farm and has a Class C license to drive from 6:00 am 

to 9:00 pm directly to or from any religious activity held by a religious organization.  The bill 

would take effect after its publication in the statute book.  

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates that the enactment of the bill would not have a fiscal 

effect.   

 
 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


